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Christmas Eve Service 

Come join us on Monday, December 24
th
 at 7:00pm to welcome 

the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ. The service will be filled with 

music and scripture, a little something for the children and 

communion. We will close the service singing “Silent Night” by 

candle light. All are welcome here at Faith UCC so please invite 

your friends and family to come and be part of the celebration! 

Gateway - Longview Christmas Project 

On Dec. 1st we will be setting up the mitten tree in the 
Narthex to collect our donations of hats, mittens, 
gloves, scarves and socks for the children and families 
served by the Gateway-Longview Foundation.  After 
Christmas we will take them over to Gateway-Longview 
to be used in their community services program. There 
will also be a Christmas display on the bulletin board 
with suggestions of items needed to help older teens in 

their program, who will be moving into their own apartments next year. In past 
years we used the Bon Ton Community Day sales to purchase these much needed 
items, but this year we are asking our congregation to either purchase items for 
the older kids and put them on the table under the display or help by giving cash 
donations for the Christmas project to Bonnie Zimmerman or Sharon Szczudlik 
before Christmas. Our team will then purchase other needed items such as small 
appliances, bedding and possibly a microwave oven to take to Gateway-Longview 
after the holidays.  

“Deck the Halls” for Advent! 

We will gather on Saturday, 
December 1st  at 10:30 am, to “Deck 
the Halls” for Advent. Plan to stay 
and help us string lights on trees, 
hang wreaths or arrange candles.  
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From the Pastor 

            The Season of Advent 

 

As soon as the scraps of turkey are gathered into the last casserole so few of us are anxious 
to sample (let alone finish), we celebrate the arrival of Advent. 
Advent: the four Sundays preceding the Holy Day of Christmas.  The season to celebrate the 
gift of prophesy as it foretells the coming of the Messiah.  Advent is the event where each 
Sunday more and more light comes to the Advent wreath and slowly we move to the 
lighting of the Christ candle in the center of the wreath. The message of Advent 
embroidered in the four words each Sunday declares: HOPE, PEACE, JOY, and LOVE.  
Liturgically the Christian year begins with the first Sunday of Advent.  Our time of 
beginnings are wrapped in words of expectation and what shall come as we remember our 
past.  During Advent we recall the events of Christ’s earthly pilgrimage and we hear and live 
them as if they are a message for our tomorrow.   

 Jesus gave us the lessons for his earthly life that we might discover HIS presence in 
our “HOPE” for tomorrow.   

 He spoke to the people in Galilee that we might hear HIS word of “PEACE.”             

 He touched the hearts of the disciples that they might reflect the “JOY” of Christ in 
our tomorrow. 

 Jesus gathered the followers that he might feed them and they would arise and go 
forth and share HIS “Love” with those who still hungered. 

Advent is that Holy time between the Bethlehem event and the coming of the fulfilled 
promise of the Messiah. 
This is our season to prepare ourselves for HIS arrival.  Advent calls us to be alert, to 
prepare, and to gather ourselves into families that have the welcome mat out for the 
coming of the ONE who is our salvation.  
Do you need a little help in preparing your soul to receive HIM? 
Come share in worship as we bring forth the light of Christ’s HOPE, PEACE, JOY and LOVE 
for God’s children everywhere. 
 
See you in Church,  
Pastor Dawn Marie 
  
 

 

2018 Budget 
Weekly Offering 

Needed 

 Last Weekly 
Offering 
Received 

YTD Offering 
Needed 

YTD Offering 
Received 

Attendance Last 
Sunday 

$117,000  $2,250.00  $1,814.00  $101,250.00  $80,284.00                  52  
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Music & Worship Team 

Our Advent Season this year begins on Sunday, Dec 
2nd and continues for the next three Sundays, 
culminating on Christmas Eve as we celebrate the 
birth of Jesus, the Christ. The Christmas Eve 
Service will be at 7:00pm. We are wishing you all a 
blessed season and hope to see you at church. 

Overview of Our Pastoral Relations 

Committee 

As we continue to rebuild the strength of our 
Church Community, it is a timely opportunity to 
review the role of our Pastoral Relations 
Committee. 

The objective of this Committee is to: provide a 
regular channel of communication for cultivating an 
open , affirmative and creative relationship between 
the Pastor and the Congregation. Communication is 
a vital ingredient enabling the church to fulfill its 
mission effectively. 

Because of the special nature of the PRC it is 
comprised of members recommended by the 
Pastor and the Consistory, with final approval from 
the Consistory. Criteria is based on confidentiality, 
trust, acceptance and support for both the Pastor 
and the members of the Congregation. 

The structure of our PRC is a 3 year term of 
commitment with annual chairperson rotation. This 
year’s committee members are: Sandra Hamann ( 
Chair/ 2019 term); Jim Pettis (class of 2020 ) Keith 
Russell( class of 2021). Meetings will occur 
quarterly, or can be called anytime by either party, 
when deemed necessary. 

 As your liaisons to the Pastor, we welcome all of 
your input, positive or negative at any time to 
continue to build a stronger relationship with our 
Pastor, and to promote two way dialog. 

Fellowship News 

Annual Christmas Luncheon 

Please mark your calendars and plan to attend our 
annual Christmas Luncheon after church on 
Sunday, December 16th. Details and menu are still 
being determined.  Please sign up in the Fellowship 
Hall. This is always a fun event, so please join us! 

Nifty 50’s 

Tuesday, December 11th our annual Christmas 
dinner will be at Sean Patricks. Cocktails at 6:00pm, 
dinner at 6:30pm. Entertainment will be at 7:30. 
Menu choices are Roast Turkey with Stuffing 
($28.50), Stuffed Pork Chop ($29.50) and Potato 
Encrusted Haddock ($31.00). Menu includes soup, 
salad, mashed potatoes, green beans, rolls, ice 
cream, coffee and tea. We will also have a cake for 
dessert. Price includes gratuities. This is an all 
church event. Reservations must be made by 
November 25th. Please make checks out to Faith 
UCC and give to Diane Goff. Sign up soon. Merry 
Christmas to all! 
   ~Diane Goff 

Congregational News 

What a busy, but glorious month December is for 
all of us at Faith church!  

On Saturday, December 1st at 10:30am we will be 
decorating the church for Christmas. We will need 
lots of help. 

Sunday, December 2nd there will be a light lunch 
after church to kick off the Advent season. 

Wednesday, December 5th from 7:00-9:00pm is our 
annual cookie exchange. 

Tuesday, December 11th at 6:00pm the Nifty 50’s 
are hosting the annual Christmas dinner at Sean 
Patricks. All are invited. 

Sunday, December 16th there will be a pot luck 
Christmas lunch after church. 

Monday, December 24th Christmas Eve service will 
be at 7:00pm. 

Karen and Kathy Hall have moved so please make 
change their address in your directory to the 
following effective immediately: 

17 Deer View Drive 
Akron, NY 14001 

THE VOICE 
Please note: The firm deadline to have articles in for 
the January issue of the Voice is December12th. 
Please email articles to 
secretary@faithuccwilliamsville.org. Thank you in 
advance! 

mailto:secretary@faithuccwilliamsville.org
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You’re Invited To The 

13th Annual Cookie Exchange!! 
Take a break from the holiday rush and share the 

Christmas spirit with old and new friends. 
Come enjoy an evening of friendship 

and sample all those delicious cookies! 
We look forward to seeing you….. 

And your cookies, of course!! 
Date: Wednesday, December 5 
Time:  7:00 – 9:00 PM 
Place:  Faith United Church of Christ 
RSVP:  Sign-up in Fellowship Hall by Nov. 29 

COOKIE EXCHANGE GUIDELINES 
In order for the exchange to run smoothly, 

please abide by the guidelines below. 
1. All cookies must be homemade.  It is advised to 

bake cookies at least 3 days in advance.  Fresh 
cookies stick together and will be hard to 
transport.  This will also ensure that you will be 
ready to attend by the day of the exchange.  We 
want you there!! 

2. The theme is “Holiday Cookies” – no chocolate 
chips cookies unless they are really different!  
Sorry, no candy or bar cookies, please! 

3. Bring 6 dozen (72) cookies to the exchange.  One 
dozen will be for sampling that evening. 

4. Please package your cookies in 1/2 dozen cookie 
packages.  

Be creative with your packaging by using bags, tins, 
baskets, plates, ribbons, etc.  You will be bringing 
a total of 12 packages.  10 for swapping with your 
friends and 2 will be used for all of us to sample 
that evening!  The 2 samples do not have to be 
specially wrapped – we will serve them on 
plates. 

5. If you are willing to share, make copies of your 
recipe and place the recipe in each of the ½ dozen 
packages.  

6. Bring a large basket or bag to transport your 
cookies home with care.   

7. Holiday attire is encouraged! 
8. RSVP as soon as you can!  Sign-up in the 

Fellowship Hall by November, 28th or call Mitzie 
Wang at 929-5340 to let us know what type of 
cookie you are planning to bake – no duplicate 
recipes are allowed.   

9. And last, but not least, please bring a package of 
store bought cookies for the Food Shelf. 

10. Bring your friends! The more friends and cookies, 
the merrier! 

Holiday Greetings for December 

As we reflect on God’s great gift of HIS Son this 
season, I would like to remind you of a special gift 
we can give to each other every day, that does not 
cost a cent nor require gift wrapping.  It is the gift 
of human touch, and specifically, the gift of a HUG. 

Hugging is a miracle medicine that can relieve many 
physical and emotional problems facing American 
according to some experts.  David Bresler, director 
of the Pain Control Unit at UCLA, says, “The type of 
hug I recommend is the bear hug.  Use both arms, 
face your partner and perform a full embrace.  I 
often tell my patients to use hugging as a part of 
their treatment for pain.  To be held is enormously 
therapeutic.” 

Researchers have found that hugging can help us 
live longer, protect illness, help depression and 
stress, and even help us sleep without medications.  
It is by assisting the body’s immune system to 
“tune up,” that the hug can aid in lifting 
depression.  Hugging in the home with family and 
close friends can even strengthen relationships and 
significantly reduce friction. 

It is believed that when a person is touched, a 
reaction occurs to send supplies of oxygen to all 
organs of the body, including the heart and brain.  
Hemoglobin, carrying that oxygen, helps tone up 
the whole body, assisting immunity and recovering 
from illnesses. 

Thus, let us consider giving hugs to your spouse, 
children, close friends or relatives.  If you live alone, 
the warm embrace with a friend whenever you 
meet is just as beneficial.  It is a marvelous way to 
share God’s love with a gift to those special in our 
lives. 

I wish you all a blessed and peaceful Christmas, full 
of hugs and joy! 

“Glory to God in the highest and on earth peace…”   
Luke 2: 14 

Blessings! 
Pastor Dawn Marie 

Women’s Book Club 

The Women’s Book Club will not be meeting the 
month of December, but will continue up again in 
January. Merry Christmas to all! 
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Men’s Luncheon Club 

The Men’s Luncheon Club will not be meeting the 
month of December, but will continue up again in 
January. Many Christmas blessings! 

Christmas Card Display 

This year we will be displaying our Christmas cards 
for our Family here at Faith on the smaller bulletin 
board in the hall. You can send in your card or save 
the postage and put it up on the display yourself.  
Merry Christmas everyone! 

Deepest Thanks 

The Election Day bake sale was a great success!  I 
personally would like to thank everyone who had a 
part in making it that way!  Our total for the sale 
was $2853.50 that includes baked goods, chili, soup 
and Christmas shop.  

~Laurie George, bake sale chairman 

Thank you to everyone who donated turkeys, cash 
and groceries to fill the Thanksgiving baskets. We 
were able to provide 27 families with a complete 
Thanksgiving dinner thanks to your generous 
contributions. 

~Diane Goff 

Once again, this year’s Angel Memorial Tree 2018 
had a very favorable response. Thank you to all 
who donated, as a result we are able to send the 
proceeds of $205 to Dunkirk Camp and Conference 
Center. 
   ~Sandra Hamann 

Dear Friends, 
We would like to thank you all for your continued 
prayers, concern, and cards in the passing or our 
nephew, Howard Feldman. He was very near & 
dear to us. Please hold his wife & daughter 
(sophomore in college) in your thoughts & prayers.  

Thank you, Diane & Kent Walser 

Just a reminder to all that there is a food collection 
on the first Sunday of the month for Evangel 
Church 

Chicken Soup for  the Christian Soul @ Faith 

UCC  

Sitting in the car at the end of the driveway waiting 
with three young girls (4,3,2) for their school buses 
to arrive, we listen to a CD of children’s songs.    

 It starts out with the Arky Arky song (Noah 
building an ark and animals arriving two by 
two).  The chorus is “Rise and shine and give 
God your glory glory.  Rise and shine and 
Give God your glory glory.  Rise and Shine 
and Give God your Glory Glory.  Children of 
the Lord.”   

 Second song is “Clap your hands all you 
people, sing praise to God….”   

 Third song is “This is the Day, this is the day 
that the Lord has made….”   

 And then “Jesus Loves Me This I Know” 
which is sung very softly.   

The girls are in the back and they sing the words 
they know and when it comes to Jesus loves me, 
they even sing it softly.   We can’t get past those 
songs because then Bella says, “start it over 
grandma…please.  When the girls are in the car 
they want to hear the songs. 

On one of our trips in the car we got past those 
first few songs and they discovered there were 
other songs that they liked.  Like:  “If you’re happy 
and you know it, Clap your hands…Stomp your 
feet… say Amen.” 

They clap their hands and sing loud when they 
know the words.  But the blessing I received was 
when we went to dinner at a restaurant and they 
started singing “This is the day the Lord has made.”  
Now the words are not that clear at times but it 
was enjoyable and uplifting as I paused to give 
thanks for the simple lesson/moments I received 
from these girls. 

The season of Advent is upon us.  
In the hustle and bustle, there is a story waiting to 
be told; the birth of Baby Jesus.  Parents, 
grandparents, family and friends, how will you tell 
the story? 

Or will you make some discovery in the laughter 
and song from the children? 

 Give a gift that will last, Jesus is the reason for the 
season. 

I am happy and I know it…Clap my hands… Amen! 

In Christian Friendship 
Pastor Dawn Marie 

 



Page 6  The Voice 
December Prayer Concerns & Joys 

Our college students: Karen Martin (Georgia Tech), 
Tim Martin (who just graduated from Clarkson 
Univ), Anna Grace Reilly (UMass, Amherst), Bailee 
Russell (Temple Univ.), Makayla Sprague 
(Mercyhurst Univ), Holly Szafarczyk (who just 
graduated from UB) and Rachel Szafarczyk (Buff 
State). Huge congrats to our recent graduates! 

Living with cancer: Dave Byttle, Hailey Coniber (6 
yr. old neighbor of the Fitzerys), Denise Daniels, 
Betty Dodsworth Leistner (mutual friend of John 
and Susan Fitzery and Bev and Cindy Snow), Bob 
Ebert, Danielle Gracie (Marilyn Wetter’s niece), 
Andrew Lotocki (nephew of Laurie and David 
George), Marc Ramos (cousin of Marilyn Wetter), 
Linda Reitz (friend of Ruth Heintz), Juleen 
Velazquez (stepdaughter of Laurie and David 
George), Livie Wilcox (8 yr. old neighbor of the 
Fitzerys) 

Fighting illness or disability: Simona Calder, Laurie 
Dutchess (Jackie Morgano’s sister), Peggy Ebert, 
Loraine Ertel (Bonnie Zimmerman’s mother), Bruce 
Garver (brother of Laurie George), Bill George, 
Ruth Heintz, Kathy Jolls (friend of Ruth Heintz), 
Norma Lang, Judy Maurer (Marilyn Wetter’s 
friend), Rosella Morgano (Jackie Morgano’s sister-
in-law), Dorothy Reeb, Carol Roth, Lisa Shaw, 
Shirley Szczudlik, Darren Zimmerman. 

Long-term care: Joanne Diener (friend of Sharon 
Szczudlik), Lorraine Ertel (Bonnie Zimmerman’s 
mother), Dorothy Molloy, Don Vanselow (father of 
Lisa Reilly) 

Our deepest sympathies are extended to the Walser 
family as they grieve the loss of their nephew, 
Howard Feldman.  

December Birthdays  

December 1 Susan Fitzery, Barbara Pettis 
December 10 Judy Toone 
December 11 Kevin Shadle 
December 16 Bob Bellan 
December 24 Marsha Guillaume 
December 30 Dorothy Reeb 

December Anniversaries 
December 30 Ron and Gale Kern 
 

Faith UCC Cabinet Members 2018 
Committee/Organization Leader 

Altar Angels Judy Boyle 

Buildings and Grounds  

Christian Education Drew Reilly 

Faith in Action Sharon Szczudlik  

Finance  

Men’s Fellowship Ed Heintz 

Music and Worship Sue Wilson 

Nifty Fifties Diane Goff 

Pastoral Relations  

Personnel  

Stewardship Gale Eberhardt 
Ushers/Communion Servers Kathy & Karen Hall 

Consistory Members Position/Committee Liaison 

Pam Szafarczyk President 

Sherry Huntley Vice President 

Sue Fitzery Secretary 

Jackie Dahl Treasurer 

Stan Martin Financial Secretary 

Ellie Rickert Buildings and Grounds 

Bonnie Zimmerman Faith in Action 

 Personnel 

Gale Eberhardt Stewardship 

Drew Reilly Christian Education 

Sue Wilson Music and Worship 

 Finance 
Pastoral Care Committee 

Sandra Hamann 

Jim Pettis 

Keith Russell 
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Faith United Church of Christ 
 

 DECEMBER USHERS 

December 2  Dottie and Larry Soong, Joyce Surage, Marilyn Tota 

December 9 Bill and Pam Szafarczyk, Mitzie Wang, Sue Wilson 

December 16 Reed Ackerman, Judy Boyle, Jackie Dahl, Laurie George 

December 23 Gale Eberhardt, John and Susan Fitzery, Cheryl Hanson 

December 30 Sherry Huntley, Alan and Colleen Kruzicki, Dave Post 

 DECEMBER GREETER(S) 

December 2 Judy Boyle  

December 9 Joyce Surage 

December 16 Cheryl Hanson 

December 23 Laurie George 

December 30 Sue and John Fitzery  

   DECEMBER SCRIPTURE READERS 

December 2   Marsha Guillaume 

December 9   Gale Eberhardt 

December 16  Laurie George 

December 23  Sue Fitzery 

December 24  Ava Bystrak 

December 30  Karen Muldoon  

   DECEMBER COMMUNION SERVERS 

December 2  Altar: Dave Szczudlik, John and Susan Fitzery, Cheryl Hanson, Sherry 

Huntley, Karen Muldoon, David Post; Direction: Karen and Kathy Hall  

December 16 Pew: Dave Szczudlik, Reed Ackerman, Joyce Surage, Marilyn Tota, Sue 

Wilson 

 

 DECEMBER HOSTS FOR FELLOWSHIP HOUR  

December 2 Beginning of Advent-light lunch; Diane Goff, Karen and Kathy Hall 

December 9 Kolbe and Tota families 

December 16 Potluck Lunch 

December 23 TBD 

December 30 TBD 

 

Please note: The deadline to have articles in for the January issue of the Voice is December 12th.  

Thank you! 

Please email articles to secretary@faithuccwilliamsville.org. 

mailto:secretary@faithuccwilliamsville.org
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Reflection from Your Conference Minister  

Saint Mark’s UCC was a thriving congregation in the early 20th century. They have a proud history as a German Evangelical 
witness in Queens. Today there are a handful of remaining members. Several weeks ago they gifted their impressive 
building to Safe Haven UCC, a growing predominately African American congregation ably led by Senior Minister Ruby 
Wilson. During the ceremony that recognized the transitioning of building ownership I said that the apex of St. Mark’s 
history was not when they had 500 members, but rather was at this very moment. The decision to gift their building was 
bold, faithful, and Christ-like. 

Last weekend I was part of a table conversation that asked what is the greatest challenge many of our churches face 
today. What came to my mind was this: the fear of death and the lack of conviction of resurrection. As I said that, I 
thought of St. Mark’s. They grieved their demise, but they did not fear death. Their action of gifting their property to Safe 
Haven was an example of their faith conviction in resurrection. This act of faith was more important than surviving. 

I know we are almost into Advent, but I’ll use this Lenten illustration anyway. I believe we as individuals, and sometimes as 
church communities, often find ourselves standing outside the tomb where the rock is still blocking the entrance. We 
scratch our heads and wonder “what now?” “It can’t end here.” And we make our survival plans. No matter what, we 
must carry on. We fear death, rather than honor death as part of life. Vision is obscured by the rock in front of the tomb.  

As I continue to think about St. Mark’s my admiration for them grows. They truly are a witness to the Christian conviction 
of resurrection. Their ending is just a beginning. No rock can hold back the Good News.  

Rev. David R Gaewski davidgaewski@uccny.org Twitter: @DavidGaewski1  

mailto:secretary@faithuccwilliamsville.org
http://www.faithuccwilliamsville.org/
mailto:davidgaewski@uccny.org

